

FIELD JUNIOR SCHOOL

Summer 2023 Newsletter
Number No 9 30 June 2023

What's happening next week?

Monday - The Year 6 pupils going to the Isle of Wight residential trip need to be on the top playground at **7.40am**. If the coach is parked please put your child's bags on the coach before going on to the playground.

Parents will receive updates from the headteacher during the week.

A Year 6 Activity week, full of fun, has been organised for the pupils not attending.

M-Glow in One; T - Rock UP; W - Bowling; Th - Cassiobury Park; and Fri - Arts and Crafts.

Monday - Year 4 Roman Day being held in the school annexe. We thank you in advance for organising a Roman costume for your child to wear on the day. It adds to the day.

Monday until December - An email was sent home yesterday informing parents/carers that major works are being carried out inside school during this time. Arrangements have made for minimal disruption to teaching and learning.

Tuesday - Our regular Violin teacher from the Herts Music Service, Mrs Cooke, is retiring. We would like to thank her for her excellent teaching of Year 3 pupils and her individual pupils.

Friday, 12th - An email was sent home yesterday. If you wish to place an order for milk during the Autumn Term (Sept-Dec) please return it with payment by Friday, 12 July. Copies of the order form are available in the school office.

Emails sent this week:

26th - Arriva Travel information for Year 6 parents **26th** - Teachers will not be striking on 5 and 7 July, therefore, no disruption to the school days.

30th - Free School Meals—Edenred UCL issuing £60 voucher on behalf of Hertfordshire County Council. Parents will receive an email from Edenred to redeem the vounteer.

SPORTS' DAY

First of all thank you to the large turnout of parents who came to support their children. A big thank you to your children who ran like crazy and were good sports.

The relay race was, as usual, a very close call. **Congratulations to Badgers** who won the relay and the overall Sports' Day Trophy. **Congratulations** must also go to the members of the other houses who also had success in individual events.

Thank you, Miss Williams for organising the day.

GET READY

After some more generous donations, the fabulous

Reading Ambassadors are sorting through the Book Swap Boxes, which will go out after school on the playground. Please take one if you want to! If you're not sure which book to choose then watch this space as the Reading Ambassadors are also going to choose a book to read and promote it in assembly.

Class 4C
has the highest attendance this week.
92%



Jamie (Y6), Harry (Y3), Seth (Y5), Masen (Y3), Leo (Y4), David (Y4), Naiyyab (Y6), Yusuf (Y5)

I did manage to squeeze out one more newsletter. Regards and bye bye from Mrs Stewart